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Summary:

Van Schelle reports that pending the outcome of an investigation the Belgian
government has told its Embassy in Warsaw to avoid further contacts with the North
Koreans. Furthermore the Belgian Embassy in Bern will look into a presumable visit to
Switzerland by a highly placed North Korean and possible motivation of the Swiss to
establish a North Korean trade office. The Belgians have reiterated their restrictive
standpoint and have no current intention to recognize North Korea
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